ANCW Region 2 Summer Virtual Meeting
June 28, 2023

The Region 2 summer virtual meeting was called to order by Region 2 director, Beth Jones at 6:05PM via zoom meeting. Beth welcomed the group by reminding the group of the vast amount of ag variation within their region from beans, cotton, fruit and vegetables, oil, peanuts, catfish, hay, to even adult beverages. Copious amounts of food, fiber, and fuel in our region.

There were twelve members in attendance. 
-Ruth Coffey, ANCW President Elect					-Henrietta Gibson, ACW President
-Reba Mazak, ANCW Past President					-Shelby Easterling, ACW President-elect
-Evelyn Greene, ANCW Past President				-Dinorah Johns, FCW	
-Ashley Hughes, ANCW Business Manager				-Beth Jones, Region 2 
-Becky Finley, FCW President						-Holly Newsome, FCW Past President
-Eden Yarborough, FCW President-elect			-Hailey Partain, GCW President


The representatives from Georgia, Florida, Alabama, and TN gave an extensive recap of all the activities such fundraisers, ranch tours, cooking demonstrations, farm to table dinners, speech contest, and ag in the classroom outreaches. 

Stephane Nash, ag advocate and dairy farmer, visited with the group on the challenges facing the ag industry. She stated that her biggest concern was the misinformation that our kids are learning from the wrong people. She is actively working with Farm Bureau on the plant based meat front. They are working toward getting the word MEAT off the label. She offered her services if anyone with ANCW ever needed her.
Ruth Coffey, ANCW President-Elect, presented to the region on her mission and goals for ANCW. She shared with us all the initiatives she is working on for her term. She has traveled to Region meetings, state conventions, WIRED events, and Washington DC. She also attended the nine day YCC trip. There were 60 plus leaders from various ag groups that attended workshops, feed yards, custom meat plants, and DC. She works closely with the rest of the ANCW leadership team on the organizations goals. ANCW currently has 1044 members.
The minutes from the Region 2, 2022 meeting was read by Reba Mazak, Evelyn Greene, and ANCW representative for editing and approval to submit for record. Eden Yarborough made a motion to accept the minutes as resented. Henrietta Gibson seconded the motion. Motion was passed to approve 2022 Region 2 minutes.

Region 2 membership made the recommendation to open up via email the nominations to replace Beth Jones as Region 2 Budget committee representative. The call for nominees will be sent via email with the ballot email to follow. 
Alabama Cattlewomen has graciously volunteered to host 2024 Region 2 meeting. The dates and location will be determined soon. 
Ashley Hughes shared with the group that ANCW has purchased a system that will allow summer meeting to be broadcast virtually. This will allow more people to attend. This is a trial run with a cost of $35 to register. The link will be offered soon. 

Becky Finley made the motion to adjourn by acclamation. Meeting adjourned at 7:26PM
 




